
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Worship Service 
 11am in the Sanctuary 

WELCOME 

Meditation 

Silent Prayer 

Call to Worship NAH 22 (verse 1) 
“Holy, Holy, Holy” 

Invocation 

Hymn of Praise NAH 16 
“O Worship the King” 

Tithes and Offerings 

Children’s Story Barbara Clee 

Development Offering 

Songs of Praise 
SOF 58 “Change My Heart O God” 

SOF 10 “All Heavens Declare” 

Family Prayer Bryan family 

Scripture Reading Semira Bryan 
“Numbers 13:26-29” NIV 

Special Item Richelle Anim 
“Faithful God” 

Sermon Pastor Geert Tap 
“Giants Alert!” 

Hymn of Commitment NAH 528 
“Guide Me O Thou Great Jehovah” 

Closing Prayer 

Reflection in Silent Meditation 

Postlude 

Sunset Times 
Today: 4:30pm       Next Friday: 4:20pm (Watford) 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Contacts 

Pastor Geert Tap 
gtap@secadventist.org.uk / 07747 568 942 

Pastor Lolly Fontaine 
lfontaine@secadventist.org.uk / 07713 452 265 

Stanborough Centre 
stanboroughcentre@gmail.com / 07908 362431 

Church Clerk – Pat Swan 
swan.patricia4@gmail.com / 07926 119981 

Treasury Department 
treasury@stanboroughchurch.org 

Bulletin Deadline Wednesday 3pm 
bulletin@stanboroughchurch.org 

 
 

 

 
3 November 2018 

 
 

Welcome to 
Stanborough Park Church 

 

 
 

Lord, you are my God; 
I will exalt You and praise Your name, 

for in perfect faithfulness 
You have done wonderful things, 

things planned long ago. 

Isaiah 25:1 (NIV) 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 

Seventh-day Adventist Church 
Stanborough Park 

609 St Albans Road, Watford WD25 9JL 
 

www.stanboroughchurch.org 
 
 

  



 

Morning Prayer Meeting 
9-9.30am in the Maple Room 

Sabbath School  
Presented by the Sabbath School class led by Florence Allen 

who meet to the left in the main Sanctuary. 
9.45am 

Welcome Rachel Ntata 

Opening Hymn NAH 348 
“The Church Has One Foundation” 

Opening Prayer Barbara Hankin 

Mission Spot ‘Flying for God’ Esther Kansare 

Musical Item Angeline Jeyasundar & Margaret Paul 

Lesson Study Eustace Anthony 
“The Experience of Unity in the Early Church”  

Mission Offering Beverly Mayers 

Closing Hymn June Henderson 
NAH 271 "Blest Be the Tie That Binds” 

Closing Prayer Andrew Henderson 

Announcements 

Pastoral Leave Please note that Pastor Lolly Fontaine will 
be on annual leave from 4th to 8th November. 

Gift Contribution If you would like to make a monetary 
contribution towards Pastor Jacques’ leaving gift, please 
place a clearly marked envelope in the offering plate or 
hand it to one of the deacons by 17th Nov. Thank you. 

The flowers TODAY are to thank God for the 10-year 
anniversary of Adina and Douglas, for the love shared 
and for the many blessings received during that time. 

Many thanks to the church family for your prayers, love, 
support, flowers & cards during my illness. Joan Maxwell. 

Have you packed your ADRA Gift Box yet? If not, please 
do so at adragiftbox.org.uk or contact Audrey 
Balderstone who will be happy to do it for you. The closing 
date for gift boxes, which will go to children in Sri Lanka 
and Burundi, is 14th November. 

 

 
The Family Ministry Prayer Basket will be presented to the 
Severi family. We invite the church family to pray for Enio, 
Perpétua, Gabriel, Claudio, Liliane and Alice. Our prayer 
request is that God will strengthen our faith and create a 
reformation and revival of the whole family and bind us 
together. Also pray for Gabriel and Charlotte who took 
an important step in their lives, as well as for Claudio and 
his family. “Always giving thanks to God the Father for 
everything, in the name of our Lord Jesus Christ.” 
Ephesians 5:20 NIV 

Adventurer and Pathfinder volunteers needed. Mentoring 
and training provided. We meet 2 Sundays a month and 
are looking for supervisors, musicians, game leaders and 
people who enjoy the outdoors. Join us in this fun and 
spiritually uplifting ministry with children. Contact Paula for 
more details. 

Community Chaplaincy Service need to do a big drive 
for winter to support Homeless Warriors. Please contact 
Enoch Kanagaraj or Roy Christie for more information & 
to support by giving items of clothing urgently needed. 

One Vision Project & Gokula Café feed the homeless or 
those struggling, on Mondays from 11am-3pm for free. If 
you know someone in need of a meal, please send them 
with the code to mention: One Vision Stanborough. 
Brilliant project! 

Gluten flour is now available from Pat Walton. 

 Diary 

Help Required TOMORROW from 8am-12pm. It’s that time 
of year and we shall be clearing and cleaning roofs, 
gutters, drains, etc. in preparation for the winter. The 
church site management team would greatly 
appreciate any help and assistance you can provide in 
helping keep the church building and grounds tidy – 
please make an effort to join us. Thank you. 

Level 2 Certificate in Food Safety course TOMORROW at 
2pm. No more places available. 

Choir Practice on Mondays at 7.30pm. If you are 
interested, please come or speak to Beatrice or Grant. 

Tuesday Bible Study Group meet in the Maple Room from 
10.30am to 11.30am studying the Gospel of John.  

 

 
Newbold College Diversity Lecture on Tuesday 6th 
November at 7.30pm. Presented by Nick Harborne, 
Director of the Reading Refugee Support Group, on the 
subject of Building Community with Refugees. 

Prayer Meeting every Wednesday at 7.30-8.30pm in the 
Sanctuary. Endeavour to attend by God’s grace. Invite 
family, friends and neighbours. All are welcome. 

Health Talk “Just ask: could it be Sepsis?” on Thursday 8th 
November at 7.30pm in the Williams Hall. Moira Surridge, 
Sepsis nurse at WGH, will help us better understand what 
it is, what it looks and feels like, and how to deal with it. 

Soup Run on Friday 9th November will be organized by the 
Simple Church and Kish Poddar. If you would like to get 
involved, please contact Pat Walton on 01923 672 500. 
We URGENTLY need sleeping bags and men’s clothing. 

Women in Prayer will be meeting on Saturday 10th 
November from 12.45-2.30pm. All ladies are welcome to 
join with us to praise God. A light lunch will be served after. 

Autumn Gala Concert on Saturday 10th November at 
7.30pm by pupils of the renowned Purcell School of Music. 
Come and enjoy their wonderful talents this autumn. 
Entrance is free - a small donation for the church 
development fund will be collected. See you then! 

Christmas Gifts, Books and Craft Fair and much more on 
Sunday 18th November from 11am to 3pm in the 
Stanborough Centre. Proceeds to the Peace Hospice. 

Week of Prayer commences on Sunday 18th November. 
The focus will be on God’s living words of hope and grace 
in the Bible. Please join us every evening at 7.30pm. 
Ending on Friday 23rd November. 

Pancakes and Games Night on Saturday 24th November 
at 5pm. Bring the children for an hour of fun and frantic 
party games before the pancakes are served – all 
welcome for pancakes! 

Quiz Night on Saturday 1st December. Gather a team of 
up to 10 people, or join a table on the night, for a brain-
teasing night of fun. The teens won last year – the 
challenge is on! 

Toy Service will be on Saturday 8th December at 11am. 

Pool Party on 5th January 2019 from 6-8pm. Swimming and 
splashing for all ages 0-90 at Westminster Lodge. Indoor 
toddler splash park, swimming areas & a large inflatable!  


